

24076 F.V. Pankow Boulevard, Clinton Township, MI 48036 www.lc-ps.org · www.facebook.com/lansecreusepublicschools

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE September 29, 2025

Contact: Katelyn Hill (586) 783-6300 ext. 1206 hillka@lc-ps.org

## L'Anse Creuse Middle School – East Celebrates 25 Years

CHESTERFIELD, Mich. – On Wednesday, September 17, 2025, L'Anse Creuse Middle School – East (MSE) hosted a Celebration Day event for their 25<sup>th</sup> anniversary of opening and invited all current and former staff to join in the festivities. The special event featured a photo gallery, snack table, a special slideshow, and yearbooks dating back to 2000.

Guest speakers Mike Van Camp and Jim Hansinger—both former MSE administrators—spoke on their great memories at the schools and shared their thoughts on what has made the school so special.

"My years as principal at East were the best of my career," said Mike Van Camp, a former MSE principal and the current Assistant Superintendent for Human Resources. "Sharing this time with so many great people. We had fun, we worked hard, we weren't afraid to constantly pursue improvement, we put students first, we cared for one another, and we made memories for our students."

L'Anse Creuse Middle School – East was founded in 2000 to meet the needs of the growing community on the district's north end. Now serving roughly 600 students in grades 6-8, the East Eagles have cemented their spot in L'Anse Creuse over the past 25 years through their dedication to the community, the success of their students, and their commitment to continuous growth.

For more information, please contact Katelyn Hill at hillka@lc-ps.org.